
COUNTY OF BATH, VIRGINIA 
ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

BATH COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY BOARDROOM 
65 COURTHOUSE HILL ROAD 

WARM SPRINGS, VA 24484 
 

Wednesday, April 13, 2022, 3:00 p.m. 
Electoral Board Regular Meeting 

Eric Johnson, Chair, Liz Knapp Vice Chair, Nancy Peery, Secretary 
Donna Weaver, General Registrar 

Call to Order: 3:00 p.m. 
Present at meeting Eric Johnson, Donna Weaver, and Nancy Peery, Liz Knapp excused. 
Minutes from March 9, 2022 stand approved with corrections, Nancy made a motion for 
corrections and Eric seconded. 
 
New Business:  The Attorney General’s office has requested additional information on the 
current redistricting maps to reflect the precinct boundaries and also include a summary of the 
voting ages of the Hispanic population for the current and proposed election districts.  
Per the State Board of Elections, all local boundary line changes for current local redistricting in 
Bath County will be completed in VERIS after the June Primary. Bath County did not have a 
congressional district change as a result of redistricting at the state level, therefore no changes to 
voter districts for the June Primary.  
 
Candidates on the Official Ballot for the June Republican Primary for House of Representatives 
6th District are Ben Cline and Merritt Hale. 
 
General Registrar Report: Printelect will ship ballots out in time for L & A testing that is 
scheduled for April 26, 2022, at 9:30 a.m. Notice of L & A testing will be sent to the Republican 
Party Chair, Matt Cauley, as required by code. 
 
Notice of the election including dates and deadlines will be sent to The Recorder for publication 
in the May 5, 2022, edition. 
 
May 6, 2022-Early in-person and absentee voting begin. 
 
May 31, 2022- The last day to register for the June primary election. 
 
June 21, 2022 -Election Day- Polls are open from 5:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 
June 11, 2022- Chief Training is scheduled to begin at 10:00 a.m. and will be held in the General 
Registrar’s Office. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:42 p.m. by Eric Johnson. Nancy made a motion to close the 
meeting. 
 
The next Electoral Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 11, 2022, at 3:00 p.m. 


